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MEMBERS PRESENT
OTHERS PRESENT
George Rodericks, Belvedere
Pat Thompson, City of Novato
Michael Rock, Fairfax
Richard Tagore-Erwin, R3 Consulting 
Anne Montgomery, Mill Valley
Judy Schriebman, LGVSD
Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo
Tamara Hull, JPA LTF
Adam Politzer, Sausalito
Bruce Baum
Margaret Curran, Tiburon
Kiki LaPorta, Sustainable Marin
Jean Bonander, Larkspur
Roger Roberts, Marin Conservation League
Gary Broad, Ross
Stuart Moody, Green Sangha

Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Emp. Dis., JPA LTF

Marc Levine

MEMBERS ABSENT
Kay Karchevski, San Rafael
David Bracken, Corte Madera
Bill Carney, Sustainable San Rafael
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Patty Garbarino, MSS ,JPA LTF
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Tamara Peters, Sustainable Marin

Mona Myasato, County of Marin
STAFF PRESENT
Kaoru Cruz, CIWMB
Michael Frost, JPA
Katie Garrison, CIWMB
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
Jon Elam, TCSD, JPA LTF
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
David Haskell, JPA LTF
Kiel Gillis, JPA Staff

Jeff Rawles, JPA Consultant


Call to Order The Board of Directors meeting came to order at 9:11 AM.

1. Approval of JPA Board Meeting Minutes from October 30, 2008. M/s Bonander, Rock to approve JPA Board Meeting Minutes from October 30, 2008.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. CIWMB Grant Resolution.  Staff presented a resolution to the Board that would allow staff to apply for all grants from the California Integrated Waste Management Board which the JPA is qualified for within the next five years.  The resolution will prevent conflicts with JPA meeting dates and application deadlines. No questions or comments.  M/s Bonander, Rodericks to approve the Grant Resolution.  The motion passed unanimously.
3. Approve JPA FY09-10 Budget, Contract and Tipping Fee Resolution.  Staff presented the FY09-10 Budget noting that the HHW program has exceeded its budget and reserves have been used to compensate and tipping fees raised by $0.09.  To accommodate the cost overrun, the San Rafael Fire Department is requesting a $94,317 budget adjustment for FY 08-09. Staff also noted that the budget included a HHW Grant, the Zero Waste Program and a $50,000 public outreach campaign. Mr. Bruce Baum asked staff to explain the relationship between the three agencies to operate the HHW Facility, who is paying for the facility expansion, and why there was a cost of living increase.  Staff responded stating that the City of San Rafael holds the permit for the HHW Facility and the JPA rents the facility space from Marin Sanitary Service.  The JPA contracts with the City of San Rafael for the operation of the facility and processing of waste.  The HHW Grant will pay for costs of new equipment but the expansion of the building is paid by Marin Sanitary, and the cost of living is based on union contracts for set amounts.  LTF member, Mr. David Haskell, stated that the budget needs to be increased for Zero Waste, private interests are being represented over public, and that recycling is the new garbage.  Individual public members stated the $50,000 of public outreach should begin being spent immediately, tipping fees should be increase, 100% of resources should be managed, and that the JPA should model itself after Stopwaste.org. Another LTF member, Mr. Jon Elam, stated that the Zero Waste Program is moving a long smoothly, we must wait for the feasibility study for guidance, and that the budget is a great step towards the zero waste goals.  M/s Bonander, Montgomery to approve the JPA FY 09-10 Budget, Contract and Tipping Fee Resolution.  The motion passed unanimously.

4. 2008 Financial Statements and Auditor’s Report. Staff presented the 2008 Auditor’s Report and noted that there were no exemptions.  Jean Bonander noted that the Auditors report is being approved in May of the following year and asked if staff could look into expediting the process.  Staff agreed to check with the auditor.  A public member asked if there were estimated amounts in the report due to exemptions that were made in 2007 from a delay in invoicing from the HHW Facility.  Staff noted that no amounts are estimated. M/s Politzer, Rock to accept the report.  Motion was unanimously approved.
5. Zero Waste Feasibility Study Presentation.  Staff introduced Richard Tagore Erwin of R3 Consulting Group.  Mr. Tagore-Erwin presented the preliminary findings of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study and requested input from the Executive Committee.  He described their process of data collection and their meetings with haulers and facilities to date.  He outlined potential policy changes, facility siting, contract adjustments that are potential methods for increased diversion and conservation, and reported on comments that were received from the Local Task Force, the Executive Committee, and from members of the public. A member of the public stated all municipalities need to pass Zero Waste Resolutions and that franchise fees should be eliminated and a road impact fee should be put into place.  Individual public members noted that Zero Waste must be defined so that no waste leaves Marin, a focus should be on climate change, producer responsibility, and restructuring of franchise agreements.  Additional comments from the public promoted ideas of a reuse/repair programs to develop jobs, pay as you throw systems, and developing a framework of facilities to facilitate change.
6. Executive Committee Report Staff presented the Local Task Force minutes from the Executive Committee meetings as an informational item.  No Comments were received.
7.  Local Task Force Report.  Staff presented the Local Task Force minutes from the Local Task Force meetings as an informational item.  No Comments were received.
8. 2007 Annual Report Submittal. Staff reported that the JPA has exceeded its goals in the 2007 annual report and that SB1016 has changed the reporting system to be based on limiting disposal rather than tracking diversion.  The goals are based on an average of generation from historic data.  Marin has a high generation but also a high diversion. Moving forward the JPA will need to work on limiting consumption.
9. Set Date for November 2009 JPA Board Meeting. The Board agreed to have staff determine a date for the November meeting with the Chair.
10.  Open Time. Katie Garrison of the CIWMB reported on the Waste Board’s Waste Reduction Awards Program and encouraged the Board to have local businesses and nonprofits apply before June 15, 2009.
11. Adjourn.
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